CANON CITY GEOLOGY CLUB

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

October 8, 2018

United Methodist Fellowship Hall Canon City, CO

The meeting was called to order by President Curtis Eulart

There were 48 people attending the meeting and 65 present for the presentation.

Recognize new members: none. Recognize guests: Phil Kentfield

Minutes of previous meeting: minutes of our membership meetings are posted on our website.

Treasurer's report: Ann reported balances of \$3,378.41 in the checking account, \$3154.26 in the savings account, \$1,862.54 in the New Hope checking account for a total in all accounts of \$8,395.21. The scholarship fund, which is part of the savings account, has a total year to date of \$1,433.84.

There are 59 Individual memberships and 72 family memberships for a total of 221 members.

Board of Directors Meeting Report: Curtis talked about the benefits of a Chamber of Commerce membership. Discounted printing costs more than pay for the membership cost. This expense will be included in next year's budget.

The board approved ordering decals and they are available. \$2 each or 3 for \$5.

The board also approved the new one page application.

Listen to KLRN on November 12 for Ann and Jim talking about the club's activities.

Program Committee: Steve Wolfe will be presenting a program on the Canon City embayment after the business meeting.

November's program will be a show and tell by the members. There will also be "Ask an Expert" and a digital microscope set up.

December will be the annual holiday potluck.

Field Trip Committee Report:

October 19th will be a trip to Penrose to look for Calcite.

November 3 and 17 will be a wire wrapping class taught by Daniel Nichols and Jack Woolsey. Cost is \$35.

The board is still working on the field trip guidelines.

NHAC Report: The mine was inspected on September 11, 2018. The BLM found a stress fracture that will require some mediation. They are also requiring 6 posts.

Members were reminded that there is to be no selling of amethyst from the New Hope.

There was a suggestion to check out a "Plan of Operation".

Scholarship Committee: No report. BOD will consider giving out 2 scholarships next year.

Nominating Committee: Cathey reported for Bill Coyle. Bill called most of the members who might consider being on the board. No volunteers. There are 4 positions that will be open: Vice president, treasurer, and 2 at large positions.

Rock Hound of the Year Award: No report.

Pebble Pups Report: Phil reported that 15 students were at the last meeting. They found a bunch of fossils near the school. Pebble pups is open to students that attend Harrison Elementary grades 3-7.

Winners of the trivia questions for the evening were: Cynthia Nichols, Deborah Fuson.

Thanks to Mary Chamberlin for bringing refreshments.

Announcements: Program about fossils in Fremont County will be presented at the Dinosaur Experience on Oct. 19.

T shirts, decals, and patches are available for purchase.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly McInis, Secretary